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Anthony Gagliano provided the performance update. A copy of the FloridaCommerce preliminary 
review exit summary monitoring report was reviewed. The review period was January 1, 2023 to 
December 31, 2023. The monitoring was conducted March 4, 2024 through March 8, 2024. A copy of 
the report was provided in the agenda packet. 

CSS WIOA Performance Indicators for the second quarter of program year 2023-24 ending 
12/31/2023 were reviewed. A copy of the performance results was provided in the agenda packet. 

The CSS Quarter 2 Letter Grade for PY 2023-24 was reviewed. A copy of the letter grade metrics 
was provided in the agenda packet. 

Officer Nominating Committee: 
David Kraft announced that Eric Troyer, Chair, has appointed an officer nominating committee that is 
scheduled for May 30th

, at 3:00 pm via Teams. The committee includes the following Board 
members: 

• Christy Cardillo - Chair
• Ashley Brown
• Jacki Dezelski

CEO Report: 

CSS is currently working on the budget for PY 2024-2025. The budget is based on current planning 
allocations. CSS anticipates that additional funding will be issued, specifically grants such as the Non­
Custodial Parent Employment Program (NCPEP). 

CareerSource Florida's next Board meeting will be in Tampa June 16th and 17th
. The Board meeting 

agenda will be approving the budget at this meeting. 

Last week, Josh attended the Boys and Girls Clubs of America National Conference in Atlanta, 
Georgia. The conference was an invite only to focus on life and workforce readiness programs in the 
clubs. The agency set a goal to have over 3000 clubs providing these programs. CSS will continue to 
collaborate and partner with Manatee and Sarasota County to expand these programs. 

CareerSource Florida (CSF) conducted a training on regional planning requirements. They are 
seeking volunteers to start that process. CSS will not be volunteering at this time; we are pending 
discussions with CareerSource Tampa Bay once they complete the consolidation process with 
CareerSource Pinellas and hire their new CEO. 

Staff Reports: 

Kathy Bouchard - CTO 
Benefit renewals are in process. CSS fell below the fifty-one (51) employee minimum to categorize as 
a large group. United Healthcare is our current provider and is increasing the benefits cost, therefore 
CSS will be changing back to Florida Blue to keep costs downs for CSS employees. Last program 
year's benefit rate was 32%, and this year it will be at 33.4%. 

In April, CSS wrapped up the Connective Workplace process with David Kraft. CSS is now a Certified 
Connective Workplace. Based on the results of the Connective Workplace discussions, a task force 
was developed to continue to improve overall. 
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